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AN ACT relating to the supreme court; eliminating mandatory 
distribution of opinions and session laws as specified; 
repealing archaic provision; and providing for an effective 
date. 
 
Be It Enacted by the Legislature of the State of Wyoming: 
 

Section 1.  W.S. 5-2-402 and 5-2-502 are amended to 
read: 

 
5-2-402.  Distribution of copies of reports.  
 

The books delivered to the librarian shall be used by him 
for the purpose of distribution as follows: distributed as 
provided in this section. One (1) copy of each volume shall 
upon request be delivered to each justice of the supreme 
court, and to each district judge there shall upon request 
be delivered as many copies as he has counties in his 
district., and to each state officer, said books to be 
labeled as the property of the state, and to The books 
shall be retained in the offices of said officials and by 
them delivered to their respective successors in office.; 
One (1) copy shall may be furnished to the library of the 
supreme court of the United States at Washington, one (1) 
copy to the office of the attorney general of the United 
States, and one (1) copy to the office of the United States 
district judge court for the district of Wyoming. The 
remaining copies shall may be used in exchange for the 
reports of other states and territories and governments as 
shall may be determined upon by the justices of the supreme 
court, and a reasonable number shall may be kept in the 
state law library. 
 

5-2-502.  Session law exchange. 
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Upon request, the state law librarian shall may send to the 
library of each state and territory of the United States, 
free of expense, one (1) copy of the session laws of this 
state in exchange for the laws of the requesting state or 
territory. All the laws received in the exchange shall be 
deposited by the state law librarian in the state law 
library and become the property of this state. 
 

Section 2.  W.S. 5-2-403 is repealed. 
 
Section 3.  This act is effective July 1, 2013. 
 

(END) 
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